
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES             July 11, 2022                   ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 6/27/22, Kevin Nigh, 2ND Chris Ross, vote 3/0.  

 

Clendenning Ditch:  Mark Stevens of 7583 W 250 S, is here and would like to know the status of the repairs on this 

ditch as the water has not receded from his property. Don Parker states the tile has been delivered, the contractor 

started installing and has run into a lot of water level issues. He had some issues with the ground being made up of a 

lot of very fine sand. The sand is wanting to fill the tile and/ or push up the tile so he is having to dewater the area. 

They didn’t have soil borings of the area before the project. Don states they are hoping by next spring they would be 

completed up to Mr. Steven’s property, but he can’t say that for sure as they could run into other issues and/ or weather 

problems throughout the year. Mr. Steven’s wants to know why they can’t start by Mr. Brown’s property, halfway 

up? Don Parker states they must start at the outlet, they can’t start halfway up because the tile might not match up 

when it gets to the meeting point. The area that needs dewatered is only approximately 1000’ not the whole project.  

Mr. Stevens is very displeased with the current status of the project. 

 

Adjourn.  

 

 


